
Morningside Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends 
Minutes of the Meeting for Worship with a Concern for Business 

February 5, 2017 
1. The Meeting began with worship at 12:25 p.m., and Pamela Wood read a quote from Junot Diaz from the 

New Yorker magazine dated November 21, 2016: 
 “But all the fighting in the world will not help us if we do not have hope. What I am trying to cultivate is not 

blind optimism, but what the philosopher Jonathan Lear calls radical hope. ‘What makes this hope radical,’ 
Lear writes, ‘is that it is directed towards a future goodness that transcends our ability to understand what it 
is.” Radical hope is not so much something you have as it is something you practice; it demands flexibility, 
openness and what Lear calls ‘imaginative excellence.’ Radical hope is our best weapon against despair, even 
when despair seems justifiable; it makes the survival of the end of your world possible…I believe it will help 
us create a more loving future.” 

2. Mason Jenkins read the report for Ministry and Counsel. The committee met on Jan. 30 at the home of Pame-
la Wood. The next meeting will be at the home of Pamela Wood on Feb. 27. All are welcome to the first part. 
Please RSVP. The Meeting accepts the report. The written report is attached.  

3. Friends heard the first reading of request for membership from Bryan Oettel.  

4. Mason read Elizabeth Horstmann’s request for transfer of membership to Orange Grove Monthly Meeting. 
The Meeting approved this transfer.  

5. The Meeting approved the request for transfer Dan Seeger from Newtown Monthly Meeting to Morningside. 
Charlene Ray, Dot Savage and David Fletcher will be the Welcoming Committee for Dan. 

6. Pamela Wood gave a Clerk’s Report. Friends accept the report. The report is attached.  

7. Friends approved the release of Nancy Britton from the Nominating Committee.  
8. Friends approved the release of Dave Britton from Ministry & Counsel.  

9. Nancy Britton gave the report for the Nominating Committee. The written report is attached. The Meeting ac-
cepted the report. The Meeting reviewed the slate and approved the new committee members that are under-
scored in red in the report. The Meeting approved expanding the Nominating Committee from four to six 
members for two years. 

10. Corona Machemer read the written report for Peace and Social Concerns. The Meeting accepts the report. The 
written report is attached.  

11. Charlene Ray read the Treasurer’s Report. Friends accept the report. The report and financial chart are at-
tached.  

12. Corona Machemer read the report for the Communications Committee. The Meeting accepts the report. The 
written report is attached. The Communications Committee is responsible for making updates to the website. 

13. Clerks of committees are asked to send written reports to the Recording Clerk so that he can forward the re-
ports to the Newsletter editor. 

Friends approved these minutes. The meeting ended with worship at 1:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Stephen McDonnell 
Present: Corona Machemer, Mason Jenkins, Jane Alexandre, Bryan Oettel, Joyce Richardson, Charlene Ray, Dot 
Savage, Katherine Alford, Peter Beck, Naomi Paz Greenberg, Robert Leuze, David Fletcher, Jason McGill, Nan-
cy Britton, Wallace Bass Boyd, Richard Schmitt, Daniel A. Seeger, Tom Goodridge, Charlotte Ehrman, Pamela 
Wood, Stephen McDonnell. 
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Clerk’s Report 
by Pam Wood 

I received the following requests for release from service: 

“While I have enjoyed serving on the Nominating Committee this first year of two, I am asking to be released from 
serving my second year. Unexpectedly, this past year was a challenging and stressful one at work including both vol-
untary and involuntary layoffs, benefit rollbacks and a new department head. The fluctuating circumstances made it 
difficult to attend to my non-work commitments in a metered way. While perhaps some of this will not occur again in 
the coming year, I now have both increased responsibilities and work load due to understaffing and would prefer not 
to undertake outside responsibilities that I may not be able to meet in a timely manner. 

In friendship, 
Nancy Britton”  
 
And: 
“Dear Friends, 
I ask for release from Morningside’s Ministry and Counsel Committee, since I am still continuing with my disserta-
tion work this Spring. 
Dave Britton” 
At NY Quarterly Meeting, I included the text of our minute on Rikers Island. It was suggested that NYQM might like 
to endorse it, however, the meeting was long and by 5 pm there weren’t many people left so Andy von Salis suggested 
that I send it to the Clerks of the various Meetings in the Quarter for seasoning, which I plan to do. 

Also at the Quarterly Meeting, an urgent need for a member of Morningside to be nominated to the NYQM Nominat-
ing Committee was expressed. 

Ministry and Counsel Report 
 
1. M&C met on Monday January 30th at the home of Pam Wood.  

2. The next meeting will be Monday February 27th at Pam Wood’s. 

3. Our next welcome breakfast will be on February 26th hosted by Rob Stevens in the Riverside Cafe. All are wel-
come. If any Friends have an interest in hosting a breakfast see an M&C member.  

4. Fourth Sunday discussion will be held after meeting on February 26th. It will be led by Charlene Ray on the topic 
of ARCH. 

5. Bible Study will be held February 12th at 9:30. 

6. M&C currently has 5 support committees. 
7. Our annual retreat at Stony Point Center is confirmed for October 6-8. We are also planning a one day retreat for a 

Saturday in May. If you would like to help with the planning of either of these retreats please speak with someone 
on Ministry and Counsel. 

8. Ministry and Counsel forwards the request for membership from Bryan Oettel with a recommendation for ap-
proval. 

9. Ministry and Counsel forwards Elizabeth Horstmann’s request for a transfer of membership from Morningside 
Monthly Meeting to Orange Grove Monthly Meeting with a recommendation for approval. Her letter is attached. 

10. Ministry and Counsel forwards the approval of the Newtown Monthly for the request by Dan Seeger for a transfer 
of membership from Newtown Monthly Meeting to Morningside Monthly Meeting with a recommendation for 
approval of the transfer. 
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Peace and Social Concerns Committee Report

Peace & Social Concerns met on Sunday, January 29, 2017. 

Attending: Pam Wood; Jane Alexandre; Richard Schmidt; Kathy Stackhouse; June Tano; Constance Benson; Brian 
D’Agostino; Corona Machemer (acting as clerk) 

On January 15, instead of our regular Peace & Social Concerns meeting, Morningsiders held an Amnesty Internation-
al Write for Rights event. Thanks to Naomi Paz Greenberg, who had prepared all the materials before going into the 
hospital for surgery, including drafts of letters to officials that Friends could sign, we sent a total of 75 letters to offi-
cials in support of individuals (and one group) in 10 countries. Thirteen hand-written personal letters were sent to in-
dividuals. In addition, Friends took home letters to send by email to President Obama supporting clemency for Chel-
sea Manning, Edward Snowden, and Leonard Peltier (a Native American leader who was sentenced to life in prison 
for the murder two FBI agents in 1975 during the Wounded Knee incident at the Pine Ridge Reservation in South Da-
kota; many, including Amnesty International, believe he was railroaded). 

At the meeting on the 29th: 

1. Friends hear a presentation by Brian D’Agostino about his “Proposal for a Green New Deal.” Brian asks Friends’ 
help in building a coalition of groups to generate a movement to implement Green New Deal policies, which he 
and colleagues have developed, relating to an agenda of massive public investment in renewable energy, infra-
structure, and other public works that create sustainable, productive jobs. For more, see Brian’s book, Manufac-
turing Green Prosperity: The Power to Rebuild the American Middle Class, a copy of which he has donated to the 
Morningside library.  

 Friends offer suggestions on how to begin; most stress that movements with staying power generally start small 
and local, with local concerns and/or projects that demonstrate the principles at work. If innovative projects that 
fill the bill already exist, then a first step might be a conference bringing the innovators together to explore the 
implementation of policies that will further the development of their projects and similar ones through political 
action. It is suggested that Brian develop a concept paper to state more clearly what he means by “Green New 
Deal,” in order to frame the policy agenda laid in the Proposal. It is also suggested that he get in touch with Quak-
er Earthcare Witness network, both through New York Yearly Meeting and the local Friends in Unity with Nature 
committee (Tom Goodridge is Morningside’s liaison). 

2. On February 12, in place of the regularly scheduled P&SC meeting, Christine Ashley, Field Secretary for the 
Friends Committee on National Legislation (FCNL) will lead a workshop from 1:00 to 3:00 pm, following Meet-
ing for Worship, on “next steps” in the Age of Trump. We intend to invite people from Riverside and from other 
New York Meetings. Christine describes the event this way: We’ll have an opportunity to learn, strategize and 
plan the next steps to take: how we Friends can make our views heard and influence members of Congress and 
other government change agents on issues important to Quakers.  

3. The Peace & Social Concerns budget for 2017 is discussed. The total budgeted by the Meeting is $12,800 (the 
same as last year). There are a few questions remaining, so the budget is not being presented with this report. The 
Committee has chosen not to allocate the entire budget, and as of this writing, $550 remains in the new “P&SC 
Reserve Fund for Emergencies.” 

4. The next regular meeting of Peace & Social Concerns will take place on February 19 at 1:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Corona Machemer, Clerk  
 

Communications Committee Report 

The committee met on February 1, 2017. Attending were Bryan Oettel, Kathy Stackhouse, and Corona Machemer 
(acting as clerk) 

Continuing its focus on the new Address Register, the committee further updated the database, incorporating infor-
mation provided by Ministry & Counsel, which has been reviewing the current list to make sure only those who are 
truly part of our community are included. The Committee also continues to enter in the database contact information 
provided by newcomers in the Red Book. Because there are still questions to be answered and people to be contacted, 



4 

the new Register is not quite ready to go to press. The Committee compiled a list of those in the database whom Min-
istry & Counsel noted should be contacted; this list has been forwarded to M&C. We also made a list of those with 
missing or unclear information, and these people will be contacted by Kathy Stackhouse, who has taken on the job of 
database manager. 

Going forward, Friends may update their profiles by entering the new information (a new email address, for example) 
in the Redbook (write “update” on the entry).  

Friends may also update their profiles directly in the database. Instructions for editing (updating) your profile are 
available on the Help page of the website. (If you have trouble logging in to the website, use the “Contact” tab on the 
website to contact Bryan Oettel; include his name in the subject line of your query. You are especially likely to have 
trouble if you have recently changed your email address, because your old one was your default user name when the 
database was set up.) 
The Committee is concerned that Friends are not visiting/using the Website as much as we had hoped. As a way to 
encourage more “traffic,” we have decided to open the Bulletin Board up to all visitors to the site, the same way that 
all visitors may access the calendar. As with the calendar, only logged-in members may post notices to the Bulletin 
Board. But Friends (and others) will no longer have go through the process of logging in to see what’s up on the Bul-
letin Board. 

Friends are reminded to visit the website (www.morningsidemeeting.org) regularly (daily?!) to check the Calendar 
and to view the Bulletin Board (for the moment you still have to log in to do this). Instructions on using these two 
“community building” features of the website are available on the “Help” page of the website.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Corona Machemer, Clerk 

 
Treasurer’s Report for January, 2017

For the month of January 2017, we received $782 in contributions and interest. And we disbursed $463 (representing 
a $200 cash advance to hospitality, $260 for childcare, $27 for breakfasts and $17 for the library. Additionally, we 
made a $1,100 deposit for our October retreat. 

The unrestricted bank operating balance at 1/31/17, net of checks issued but not yet paid, was $38,438.  
The Finance Committee anticipates that letters confirming donations of $250 or more for tax purposes will be mailed 
the middle of February. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Charlene Ray 
Treasurer    
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